
ALL SAINTSõ ANGLICAN CHURCH 

30 High Street, Huntsville, Ontario. P1H 1N9  

Diocese of Algoma 

Bishop-Elect:  The Venerable Anne Germond  

 

Bishopõs motto:  'But when the kindness and generosity of God our Saviour dawned upon the 

world, then, not for any good deeds of our own, but because he was merciful, he saved us 

through the water of rebirth and the renewing power of the Holy Spirit, which he lavished 

upon us through Jesus Christ our Saviour, so that, justified by his grace, we might in hope 

become heirs to eternal life.' (Titus 3.4 -7, REB) 

Rector ð The Venerable Dawn HendersonñOffice: 705 -789-2216 Res. 705-789-6450 

Office Phone: 705-789-2216 FAX: 705-789-7487 

Office e -mail: office@allsaintshuntsville.ca  

Website: www.allsaintshuntsville.ca  

As Worshippers of the Living God We Hear, Proclaim and Live His Word;  

And in Love, Bring People to Jesus.  



Services for November 2016 

03 November [Wednesday]:  All Soulsõ Commemoration 
  9:30 am Liturgy of All Souls - in the Church  

    

06 November:   25 th  Sunday after Pentecost  

    8.30 am Holy Eucharist 

      10.00 am Holy Eucharist    

  

13 November:  26 th  Sunday after Pentecost ð Outreach Sunday  

    8.30 am Holy Eucharist 

      10.00 am Holy Eucharist 

   3.00 pm Hymn Sing at Chartwell Muskoka Traditions  

   

20 November:    Last Sunday after Pentecost ð The Reign of Christ the King  

  8.30 am Holy Eucharist                                    

  10.00 am Holy Eucharist 

 

27 November:  1 st Sunday of Advent ð healing services 

    8.30 am Holy Eucharist 

      10.00 am Holy EucharistñACW Corporate Communion 

 

 

Regular Wednesday morning Holy Eucharist at 9.30 in the chapel  

 

  

Other Services of Holy Eucharist  

 

 

Fairvern               Tuesday  08 November 10.30 am  

Muskoka Landing   Tuesday 22 November 10.30 am  

Chartwell  Muskoka Traditions               postponed til December  

Rogers Cove     Tuesday      28 November 11.00 am  



From the Rector...  
 Dear Members of All Saintsõ Parish Family, 
 

 To all the saints in Christ Jesus...  
Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus 

Christ.  I thank my God every time I remember you...  
Philippians 1.1 -3 

 
This is St Paulõs greeting to the Philippian Christians - the followers of Jesus, marked as His own 
forever, at Baptism - called to be saints.  
 
Saints, Thanksgiving and Remembrance are the tone of November.  01 November is All Saintsõ Day, 
a day set aside to celebrate, with thanksgiving, all the saints, on earth and in heaven; and to  
rejoice, and that Jesus Christ is known to  the world by how his saints live in the world.  And  
Frederick Buechner writes, òIn his holy flirtation with the world, God occasionally drops a  
handkerchief. These handkerchiefs are called saints.ó 
 
We began our celebration of Saints on the last Sunday in October, with our celebration of All 
Saintsõ, in our worship services.  On Wednesday [03 November], at 9.30 am, we gather in the 
church for the commemoration of ôAll Soulsõ - the day òwe pray for saints who have gone before us 
- those we love but see no longeró. Please join us to remember your loved ones.  
 
Remembrance Sunday is on 06 November. We remember and  give thanks to God for saints in the 
service of God and country - for all those men and women who served, and who continue to serve, 
our country in war and in peace, in the military, the merchant marine, and our police forces. As 
we remember, we pray that our world might know true peace. Our 8.30 service is our Remem-
brance service. At 10am is a Family Service which joins together Remembrance Day and the  
celebration of All Saintsõ.õ 
 
Giving thanks for all the saints, we give thanks to God for the Ven Anne Germond, our Bishop -
elect. Please keep her in your prayers and also our Diocesan family as the Bishopõs Council and the 
Executive of the Diocese meet this month [07 -10 November] 
 
As we pray that God would ògrant us grace to follow his blessed saints in lives of faith and  
commitmentó [BAS page 428],  I give thanks to God for all the saints of All Saintsõ, and continue, in 
Paulõs words praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you, because of your sharing in 
the gospel from the first day until now. I am confident of this, that the one who began a good 
work among you will bring it to completion by the day of Jesus Christ. [Philippians 1.4 -6]  

 
Yours, in the love of Christ Jesus our Lord,  

The Venerable Dawn Henderson +  
Rector 

  
  
 ñBut cannot we live as though we always loved? It was this that the saints 
and heroes did; this and nothing more.ò Maurice Maeterlinck,  

We remember 



From the Wardens 

 
Halleuijah! Construction on our much anticipated, long awaited, narthex extension has 
finally begun. The area is fenced off, a huge hole has been dug and to date the footings 
have been poured. We are grateful that a limited amount of  
bedrock has been exposed.  
 
Thank you to Bette Roberts for organizing a most successful Ride For Refuge fundraiser. A  
significant amount of money was raised for All Saints' Outreach projects. Thank you also to the walkers, bikers 
and sponsors who made Bette's efforts worth -while.  
 
Sincere appreciation to Pat and Phil Moorehead for organizing  the Autumn Serenade which was a wonderful  
af Ternoon of outstanding and varied music from a variety of different  musicians.  Free will offering from this 
event was put toward the narthex expansion project.  
 
As you may be aware, our Organist and Choir Director, Sherisse Stevens has resigned. We thank her for her  
dedicated and faithful service over the past ten years and wish her well in her future endeavours.  We are  
currently conducting interviews for a new Organist and Choir Director and expect to be in a position to make an 
announcement shortly.  
 
In Service   

The Wardens Ü Barb Willms, Hugh Mackenzie, Sue Dixon, Patty Payne 

Pastoral Care 

Pastoral Care visited  

several of our members to 

deliver smiles and  Thanksgiving  

Remembrances [plus a sweet treat!].  

These visits were very much appreci-

ated.   

 

Pastoral Care  continues to deliver 

Prayer Shawls, cards and flowers, and 

to make telephone calls and home vis-

its, all with the prayer.  And we thank 

everyone who helps. 

 

We are currently preparing Christmas 

Remembrances. 

 

Love in Christ,  

Betty-Lou Durr, ChairñPastoral Care 

God promises a safe landing,  

not a calm passage. 



You are invited to a Meet and Greet  

For Our Bishop-Elect, The Venerable Anne Germond 

Saturday 03 December  

For the Deanery of Muskoka [place & time tba]  

Archdeacon Anne Germond was elected bishop of the Anglican Diocese 
of Algoma and will be consecrated and installed as Bishop 11 February, 

2017. 

The Venerable Anne Germond is currently the rector of the Church of 
the Ascension in New Sudbury, and archdeacon of the Sudbury-
Manitoulin Deanery and was recently installed as chancellor of  
Thorneloe University in Sudbury.   She's married to local oncologist  

Dr. Colin Germond. 

Archdeacon Anne is a graduate of Thorneloe University's School of Theology and has served 

on  Thorneloe's Board of Governors since 2002. 

òI am both humbled and honoured to be elected Bishop of Algoma,ó Archdeacon Germond 
said in a news release. òI look forward to serving this Diocese as its bishop and continuing 

my service to Thorneloe University as its chancellor.ó 

Coming in Advent: 

 Bible Study on The Prophets, John the Baptist, Mary, Jesus.   

Please call the office for details.   

Beginning this coming January.  

 

 

This is my story; this is your story;  

this is the greatest story ever told:  

This is Godõs Story.   

The Story is a DVD study  

which looks at the important episodes  

in the Bibleõs grand narrative.   

Get the big picture.  

òMax Lucado and Randy Frazee are greatñvery easy to listen to, very easy to understand.ó  [a participant] 
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SATURDAY NOVEMBER 19 

All Saintsõ Parish Hall 

(3rd Saturday every month ð Sept ð April)  

 

 

 

Dan ArmourñUpdate on Recent Changes in Muskoka Paramedic Services.   

All for $5  

Any canned goods or supplies for our  FOOD BANK you can also bring along would be  

most appreciated.  

BRING ALONG A BUDDY - Just call Doug Millikin 705-789-8367 or  cell 705-783-8160 or  

dmillikin033@gmail.com before Nov 16th to ensure food.  

FOODééFACTSééFUNééFELLOWSHIP 

8:00 am Coffee  8:30 am Breakfast  

9:00 am Speaker  10:00 am Departure  

Keep These Dates 

PARISH FAMILY CHRISTMAS DINNERñFriday 02 December  

DEANERY DAYñSaturday 03 December:  Our Bishop -Elect, the Venerable Anne Germond will 

be in attendance.  Please plan to attend.  Details tba.  

MADE IN MUSKOKAñFridayñSunday 09-11 December.   

Worship Committee 

We thank Sherisse Stevens for her ministry of music in our Parish over the past 10 years, and we 

wish her all the best.  And we look forward to planning and working with our new organist.   

Our Worship Committee has been meeting and we will be òchanging it up in Decemberó!  

While we celebrate Advent in late November and throughout December with traditional Advent hymns, we will also 

be including some Christmas Carols in our Sunday services.  [A counter-cultural activity in this day of politically  

correct, non -religious, secular seasonal music.]  

On December 18th we are planning a form of childrenõs Christmas tableau with Carols.   

Also, to mark on your calendars, as Christmas falls on a Sunday this year, we will be having 3 services on Christmas 

Eve [Saturday], but on Christmas Day we will be having only the 1 service at 10:00 am.   

We will resume our regular schedule of services at 8:30 and 10:00 am on Sunday 01 January, 2017ñNew Yearõs Day.   

 

mailto:dmillikin033@gmail.com


All Saints' Church, Huntsville during their Culture Day Activity, 
"Autumn Serenade" on Sunday, October 21, 2016. Organized and pre-
sented by Philip and Patricia Morehead, the lovely afternoon musical 
presentations included many  talented artists from  our church and  
community.   Tasty refreshments rounded our special  
afternoon gathering.   
And thanks to the wonderfully talented people who  
contributed:   Sherisse Stevens and the Loft Singers, Carly  Kennedy, 
Grace Christensen, [vocals] Grace  Hetherington and Tricia Balmer 
[cello], Louis and Carl  Tusz [guitar and fiddle], Martha Kashap from 
the Utterson Philharmonic [violin], Patricia  Morehead [oboe], Karen 
Richards [flute], Merrill Perret [Euphonium], Philip  
Morehead [piano], and our own Ven Dawn [voice].    


